SEPTEMBER 2020 Newsletter







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

PRO SHOP NEWS Chad Wagner Reporting, PGA Head Golf Professional

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Peninsula Golf Club Event Schedule for September 2020

Upcoming Events-

- Saturday and Sunday September 5th-6th- Fall Shotgun- 2 Person Best Ball- \$260 entry for the team includes meals, beverages, competition and tee prize.
- Merchants League: Final regular season-Sept 9^{h.} With COVID-19 the banquet will not take place, but we will send out and announce raffle winners and overall winners for the 2020 season.

Other Important Golf Dates and Events

- Monday and Tuesday- September 14th and 15th- Fall Aerating of the Greens- Dates are weather and equipment permitting.
- September 26th-27th is the 2020 John Wayne Sadler at Wine Valley Golf Club. **Entry deadline**

is August 30th. Must sign-up as two person teams. To sign-up please contact me!

We plan to have our Winter Merchants League on the simulator starting on November 2nd and going through March 1st! A 12-person roster with 4 players each week. If you did not play last year get a team together as it's a blast! Cost is \$15 per player per week. Play anytime once per week. Keep honing your skills in the warm and dry climate at Peninsula Golf Academy. We will most likely restrict the number of players in the simulator room to 4 at a time but more information will be announced as we get closer!

Looks like we are going to have some great golfing weather through September.



Thank you and we will see you at the course soon!

Best Regards,

Chad Wagner



Peninsula Golf Club September 2020 Page 2

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

To our Valued Members:

The Board of Directors would like to send a big "Thank You" to all members of PGC for your continued support during this unprecedented time.

As a way of saying "Thank You", the Board has voted to suspend the \$100 property tax assessment that would have come with your September billing.

You continued to pay your monthly dues even though unable to play for almost three months. You have continued to work through this pandemic by the wearing of masks and social distancing when required.

We will continue to work together through this pandemic to provide all of us with a facility that we are proud to call our course.

The Board of Directors

Membership Report—July 21, 2019					
	<u>Name</u>	Effective			
Applications:					
	Ken Fisher Sngle Certif.	7/31/20			
	Jim & Leah Heckman Sea-				
	sonal Family	7/31/20			
	Abinet Hayden Jr Certif.	7/23/20			
	Sam Luce Jr. Certif	7/31/20			
Resignations					
	Terry McDonald	7/31/20			
	Caleb Rauch	7/31/20			
	Steve Eagle Seasonal Sngl				
Status Change	to Seasonal Family	7/30/20			
Membership Totals					
Certificate	128				
Junior	11				
Certif-non-					
resid.	3				
Associate	7				
Seasonal	7				



TOTAL



Administrator News Laurie McDonald

Our Clubhouse is open to have lunch and beverages Tuesday through Sunday and we are serving breakfast on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday mornings. Also, please feel welcome to make menu suggestions for specials.

If you know of any business or have a business of your own that would benefit from advertising on our course, please let me know. We have several spaces available. Annual fee is \$750 and comes with twelve rounds of golf and we will provide the sign.

Please remember our board meetings are every third Tuesday at 6:00 pm. We encourage all members to attend. Bring your suggestion or ideas to the meeting, we encourage member input and would love to see increased attendance!

Just a reminder I'm here Tuesday and Thursdays to keep your contact information up to date, add you to the cart shed waiting list, process your payments and answer your questions or concerns. (360) 452-6856.

Thanks, Laurie

Peninsula Golf Club September 2020 Page 3

CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

We are thinking outside the box for shotgun this year, making it work. We will be serving breakfast burritos, breakfast sandwiches, and coffee starting at 7am in the tent area. So, come join us for a bite to eat before you tee off on Saturday and Sunday.

We are now open 3 days a week for breakfast at the clubhouse: Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday opening at 6:30 am. This is a great thing for us to be able to do for our members and Zakery and I are enjoying it.

Thank you for your continued support.

Safety Notice

DelGuzzi Drive speed limit: Our neighbors on Delguzzi Drive have asked if we could bring to our members attention that the speed limit on Delguzzi is only 20 MPH. As there are no sidewalks, please be watchful of the people walking and their pets or children along the side of the street.

Thank you!

It's Election Time!

Ladies Club Notes

Cindy Schlaffman

The PGC Ladies Club continues to meet on Wednesdays at 9 a.m. for a fun day of golf. Due to the gathering restrictions imposed with Covid 19 no pinochle is being played yet.

The ladies are finishing up the August contest of two person best ball and waiting for the announcement of the Captains Choice tournament for September. A slate of officers ballot for next year will be sent out in September for PGC Ladies Club members vote.

The ladies will be sitting circles during the Fall Shotgun again this year to raise money for scholarships for high school students. Please sign up to help! This year we are recognizing Kathryn McMahan our 2020 graduate PGC Ladies scholarship winner.

Every year, three positions become available for the Board Directors. If you are interested in running for a position, please submit your name and a brief letter of intent no later than September 25th, in order to be on the October General Election ballot. In accordance with our Bylaws, you must be an Equity member to qualify for a position. Feel free to submit your letter in any payment box, by email to our administrator, or by regular mail.

Golf Rules

Gary McLaughlin

What is the Ruling?

You are driving your cart in the rough looking for your ball. You accidentally run over your ball and cause it to be embedded. How do you proceed?

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.



September 2020



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		I	2	3	4	5
			Ladies Club Merchant League	Men's Club		Fall Shotgun Tournament
6	7 _{LABOR}	8	9	10	11	12
Fall Shotgun Tournament	Clubhouse Closed		Ladies Club Merchant League final	Men's Club		
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
	Aerating of Clubhouse Closed	Board Mtg Committees at 5 p.m. Board at 6 p.m. Members Welcome	Ladies Club	Men's Club		
20	21	22	23	24	25	26
	Clubhouse Closed		Ladies Club	Men's Club		
27	28	29	30		% 3	
	Clubhouse Closed		Ladies Club			

Clubhouse Hours Sept 1-Sept 30, 2020

Monday Closed

Tuesday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 7:00 pm
Thursday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Saturday 0630 am to 5:00 pm
Sunday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com



Golf Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com Superintendent_Tory Clayton 360-457-6508